Minutes of the NPNA meeting held on Mar. 20, 2014
at the Friendly City Civitan Club, Glendale Ave

1. Attending: 
Board Members (quorum 4): Melissa Harrell, Debra Hawkins, Carol Henderson, Ian Pond, Dan Singer 

Residents: Courtney Davis, Jessica Moore, Jeanine Tregay 
Handouts:  Meeting Agenda Mar. 20, 2014, Treasurer’s Report, NPNA income/Cost Summary,   
Feb. 20, 2014 Meeting Minutes, Trinity Park News, Open Arts Society Call for Proposals:  Art on Lavender Avenue 
Meeting presided over by Ian Pond called to order at 7:06 p.m.
2. Meeting Minutes for Feb. 20, 2014 were approved as corrected.                 
3. Community Topics discussed:
Newsletter Advertising Rates in 2014
· An across the board rate increase of 15% was discussed.  Dan will send a new proposal to the board before the April 2014 meeting.  
· Motion was approved to bill for the list style advertisements per issue:  $5.00 for paid NPNA members, $10 for non-members.    
· Ian will manage the status of paid memberships for the list style advertisements. 
· It was suggested that size guidelines are needed for content that is submitted to the 
     newsletter.   

Web Development/Newsletter
· Dan and Deb are co-administrators for the NPNA Facebook page.
· Deann Corum will continue to update our web site.  

· Sandee Washington will create future issues of the NPNA newsletter.  
Lavender House

-   Jessica Moore is issuing a request for artists to “propose creative responses to this house          

          and help document the change in our neighborhood. We’re encouraging participatory      
          activities and any art forms (visual, performance, literary).”

· The tear down of the house will begin the first week in April 2014.

· Jessica will submit content to the Facebook page and list serve. She will also contact the Chalk Walk group to see if they are interested in participating.  

-    The Voice will publish an article about Lavender house.
 
  

Tee Shirts

· Deb has received replacement tee shirts.  














Food Truck Rodeos

    -    Entertainment is needed for March, July and October.  Deb will ask Bob Funk and        

         Spencer Scholes if they would like to participate.















Annual Meeting
· Ian will book the reservation with Parks and Recreation.
· We’ll discuss details of the annual gathering at the April NPNA meeting. 

Spring Yard Sale

    -   Ian will ask Heather Cooke if she is interested in organizing a Spring Yard sale.  She organized the event last year.
Treasurer’s Report:

Financial Activity:

        Beginning balance: $2641.11
                 Income:  $300.50                                  

               Expenses:   $25.00  
         Ending balance: $2916.61                                           

Membership:  97
Households:   97; Commercial: 0 
INC Update

February Delegate Meeting of the InterNeighborhood Council of Durham
NIS Conference Room, Golden Belt
February 25, 2013
Executive Committee is looking for a volunteer to manage and update the INC website.
Mathew Palmer gave a summary of the results of the Bicycle Pedestrian Advisory Committee (BPAC)’s Neighborhood Survey.   He thanked NIS and others for support.  He emphasized that the committee’s role is to “advise,” not to “advocate.”  They did a lot to publicize the survey and received 908 responses (up from 37 on the last one); about ½ the respondents were between 25 and 44 in age.  A final report on the survey will be available once further analysis is completed.  There were 18 questions in 5 areas:
       “Is biking and walking important?” got a resounding “yes” (98% agreement).
       On why do respondents walk or bike, folks said they did it for fun, exercise, shopping, connecting with others, and getting to work.
       On where respondents walk or bike, there was the variety you would expect, but also about ¾ said they do bike around the neighborhood at least once a month, 97% walk around the neighborhood at least once a month, so being in the community is important.
       Barriers identified included dangerous drivers, lack of traffic lights / cross-walks, lack of bike lanes, lack of bike racks, lack of sidewalks, and distance.
       There were also questions on awareness of events.
 
Laura Drey gave a presentation showing all the earth-moving and tree-cutting that has happened with the Sandy Creek stream and wetland restoration.  This project will slow down run-off and make water cleaner and less likely to scour the banks.  However, making the stream meander to reverse the “channeling” done in the 1940’s is pretty messy, and seems to be taking some trial and error.
Committee Reports: 
•       Zoning and Land Use: The proposal on rules for wireless towers was taken to the Planning Department and Joint City-County Planning Commission (JCCPC).  The Planning Department wasn’t indicating much enthusiasm for our proposals, but thanks to Don Moffitt, the Planning Department will be reporting back in April.  It would help if others besides the “usual suspects” came to the JCCPC meeting in April, or at least contacted members of the JCCPC about this issue.  There have recently been two developer-initiated changes to the development code, volunteering to write “improvements” to the code, and a third change is said to be in the works.  We will have to “bird dog” this trend since “fixing” the code because of difficulties on a few properties can open the way for major problems in many other places.
•       Membership and Outreach:  The committee is still doing outreach to PACs.  They are also considering doing a neighborhood heroes or block party event for 2014.  Dick and Don would be willing to train someone else to do candidate forum if we want to do one this year.
•       Nuisance Abatement: There will be a report in March.
•       Traffic Enforcement Committee: Tom Miller moved to amend the traffic enforcement resolution(Appendix A) with the updates from the committee; Bill Anderson seconded the motion and the amendment passed unanimously.  Tom Miller said that Watts Hillandale discussed the resolution, noticed that some neighbors who speed in the neighborhood might get a ticket, and then decided such people deserve to get a ticket.  The motion then passed unanimously.  As a first next step, folks are asked to bring up the issue at Coffee with Council.
•       Bike, Pedestrian and Transit:  Mike Shiflett volunteers to talk to Scott Carter about taking over leadership of this committee.  Scott mentioned a number of events: The ATT bridge opened, what will probably be the last New Belgium Tour de Fat will be June 21, and Bike Month, which will be in May, will include a Bike to School Day on May 9.
•       Public Spaces and Environmental Issues:  They will report on what they found out in May.
Durham Mardi Gras has already had kick-off events, but the main event is March 4 – Laissez les Bull temps rouler (http://www.durhammardigras.com). Durham Mardi Gras started informally four years ago as a community-oriented and people-powered celebration, has been adding events for kids, and is now big enough to need a parade permit for the event.  For Fat Tuesday on March 4, gather at the Bull, CCB Plaza, at 6:30 PM, to parade to the Motorco area, where there will be 10 bands on 5 stages.  They have tried to keep the events free, but have only 25% of the money they need, so please help them out. http://www.indiegogo.com/projects/durham-mardi-gras
Mike Shiflett gave an update on transportation projects.  Most projects are on hold as the state looks at the structure of funding, but the Triangle Connector (formerly East End) is looking at breaking ground this fall and the Alston Avenue widening is just pushed back.  The very good news is that Durham Orange Light Rail now has permission to do the next step of planning:http://www.triangletransit.org/news/headlines/durham-orange-light-rail-transit-project-gets-federal-go-ahead-project-development
 
Neighborhood Reports and Other Announcements: 
       Old North Durham and Duke Park have long talked about expanding the historic district.  The state has a grant program that would pay 60% of the costs the process for doing so, and Old North Durham was willing to pay the rest.  The problem is that such a grant would have to go through the City of Durham, and the Planning Department says they don’t have the staff to administer a grant.  It was suggested maybe NIS could be the entity to do the administration.  Applications were due February 28, so the opportunity may be gone for this year.
      We may want to do a resolution in support of having Google Fiber come to Durham.
In Trinity Park, 505 North Gregson (http://www.opendurham.org/buildings/505-north-gregson) is an older commercial building that was built long before our current zoning code, so has no yard and no off-street parking.  There is interest in rehab-ing it as a commercial space.  However, Durham might have to change the development code to make the proposed rehab work – and any code change would affect the whole county (or at least all of central Durham).  Phil Azar also brought extra copies of the Trinity Park newsletter.
     Northgate Park’s food truck rodeo season kicks off on March 27.  You can like them on facebook to get the latest news.
